
December 2024 
Newsletter

Contacts
www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk

General and office:
info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk

Safeguarding team:
tacsafeguarding@thomas-s.co.uk

Reporting pupil absence:
absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk

SENDCo:
sendco@academy.thomas-s.co.uk

Requests for pupil absence - click here

Facebook: Thomas’s Academy
TikToK: thomass.academy
Instagram: thomassacademy
X (formerly known as Twitter) 
:@ThomassAcademy  

Phone: 0207 736 2318

Contents

Head’s Report
Attendance and Punctuality
School Notices  
Lunch Menu
Wrap-Around Care
Safeguarding and medical information
Learn to Learn Update
Digital Learning
Community Notices
Upcoming Dates

http://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:tacsafeguarding@thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:sendco@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
https://forms.gle/dJaYoxYJNGvLi7YV6
https://www.facebook.com/p/Thomass-Academy-100064030358978/?paipv=0&eav=Afat2jmnJzC6Hk4DiRTPUYBbfQ1ecbeOjqQGe6RqiNy9ln3MQdvMgapwJtp_3yUrQ-8&_rdr
https://www.tiktok.com/@thomass.academy?_t=8nWj4zKYD7g&_r=1&scrlybrkr=17bb7a5b
https://www.instagram.com/thomassacademy?igsh=MTFxZThvbWxnbXBmaQ==
https://x.com/ThomassAcademy
#


Head Teacher’s Report
Dear Thomas’s Academy Community, 

It’s been a very busy November with trips including to the Science Museum and The Lyric Theatre, dressing up 
opportunities and visitors to the school including our MP, Ben Coleman, and a theatre group called The Riot Act. 
We had a whole school focus on kindness and anti-bullying and were impressed at children’s attention to this 
matter. This annual focus was centred around ‘Choosing Respect’. As respect is a value at Thomas’s Academy, 
children were already well-informed about what Respect is. To find out more about this national event, please click 
here. 

I am delighted to share that we have been successful in a grant application to the Elizabethan Schools Foundation 
(ESF). They found our application for funding to improve our outdoors compelling enough to grant their 
maximum amount of £5000. We thank them for their support to our school. You will notice gradual improvements 
to the outdoor areas. Thank you to all the volunteers who came to school on Saturday 30 December including staff, 
governors and parents to help with this project. We are working on further applications and would welcome any 
support from parents who have contacts which may be beneficial to our school community. 

It is with a heavy heart that I announce that Miss Gigi will be leaving us on 10th December to return home to 
Australia. Her time at the Academy has had a huge impact on the whole community - an amazing 
accomplishment given her age. She has transformed the school social media presence and added fun and positivity 
all around. We thank her for her contribution to the school and wish her the very best in her next adventure. Ms 
Vontese will be taking on the role . Miss Ali will also be moving on at the end of December. We thank her for all her 
hard work and passion and wish her the best. 

I am delighted to announce the Governors have recently agreed an IT upgrade for the school. We will now look 
to purchase new interactive screens for the classrooms (nursery to Year 6) with new linked PCs  and new ipads for 
the children to use. This upgrade is very exciting for our staff and children and we can’t wait to have this up and 
running. Thanks in advance to Thomas’s IT team for installing everything for us. 

It has been suggested, on many occasions, that we should follow the lead of other local schools by requesting  regular 
voluntary contributions to support in purchasing resources and providing children with wonderful experiences. 
Please look out for this on the payment app and do contribute if you can. 

In January, we warmly welcome 14 new nursery children adding to our thriving nursery. We are busily ensuring a 
smooth induction for these children and families. Please be reminded that the closing date for reception application 
is 15th January. 

Finally, a huge thanks to the active members of the PTA who have been working very hard behind the scenes to 
organise events for this academic year. We are all looking forward to the Winter Fair. 

Best wishes

Miss Kelly

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2024-choose-respect/anti-bullying-week-2024-choose-respect


November Attendance 
Reception to Year 6 average attendance in November was 91.8% (95.8% in 
October), which is below expected attendance.  We look forward to 
December’s attendance being a lot better. 

Please check the website for our term dates to ensure that you can plan family 
holidays without interrupting your child’s education.

MOMENTS MATTER, ATTENDANCE COUNTS

Class attendance for the month of November 2024. Nursery is not statutory, therefore data is not included 
here.

Please note that we are obliged to contact the Local Authority if a pupil has unauthorised absences 
that equate to more than 10% within a ten-week period. This route will result in a Penalty Notice 
(PN) being issued or a referral to Family Services. 

If there is a reason for your child to be absent, for example sickness or medical appointments, 
please email absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk  For absence requests, a form can be collected 
from the school office for Miss Kelly to consider.

Punctuality is also incredibly important. The classrooms open at 8.45am at which point 
children enter and engage with learning activities - these tend to be maths revision and challenges 
to support children’s retention of maths learning.  The register is taken at 8.55am after which 
point children are marked late. School doors close at this time and children will only be able to 
enter via the front office.

Late children should be brought into the school (not left at the gate) so parents/carers can sign 
children in late. This is to ensure that children are safely handed over. 

Children should be collected promptly at the end of their school day. Any parent 
collecting after being 10 minutes late, their child will be sent to Shine Bright Club 
and parents/carers may be charged a minimum fee of £10.

Reception Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6 Average 
attendance

83.9% 93.1% 88.9% 95.3% 97.2% 94.9% 87.5% 91.8%

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/term-dates
mailto:absent@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


School Notices
Social Media

Did you know you can subscribe to the school blog to be notified when the school posts 
about something that is happening? To subscribe to the blog, either follow the link: 
https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/
or click on the subscribe button on the top right corner of our blog homepage.
Did you know we are also on TikTok, X (formerly Twitter), Facebook and Instagram! 
Please follow us if you don’t already!

Thank you to ‘Pines and Needles’ 
who are again donating a Christmas 
Tree to Thomas’s Academy. 

They are selling trees at St John’s  
Church at the Southern end of North 
End Road. Use code School10 to 
receive a discount.

We are looking for a set of willing 
parents to decorate our tree when it 
arrives. Please let Karen Carpenter 
in the office know if you can help. 

Instrumental Lessons

If you would like your child to learn an 
instrument whilst at Thomas’s Academy, please 
do let us know. We currently offer piano, cello 

and violin. 

Parent Governor

We are pleased to have two of our parents join 
our Governing Board. These two parents are 
bringing significant expertise and passion to 
support the school in its continuous growth and 
success.  Please see the links below for the 
supporting statements from our two new 
Governors.

Jenny Yang  

William Carlson

           Green Unicorns  
Two pupils from each year group will 
soon be chosen for our 'Green 
Unicorns' team. This group of young 
environmentalists will meet each half 
term to collaborate on sustainability 
efforts at Thomas’s Academy.

https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CY8lnhzcaEhh6nA2mw6PcnBoyjypSSy7FVLI7Ge0raY/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/15mxl5tvzDEX1XtndO_uIqLgCf4-wYj1XcJgfs5D4KZM/edit?usp=sharing


School Notices
What have we been up to in November?

Year 3’s visit to the Science Museum
On 14th November, Y3 went to the Science Museum. 
We visited the wonderful Wonderlab and we saw 
amazing science experiments using fire and dry ice!
We had fun using the friction slides and trying to lift 
each other as high as we could on the weighted chairs.
After this, we explored the ‘Flight’ exhibition, were there 
were lots of old planes and interesting people to read 
about. We even saw ‘Lucky Jim’ who the the first toy cat 
to fly over the Atlantic Ocean!
We then had our delicious lunch (the best bit was the 
chocolate cookie) then we got back on the tube and 
returned to our super school.
It was the best trip ever!

By Delina and Zaki

The school council met with Miss 
Kelly on 29 November. They 
voted on the winning Road Safety 
Posters and discussed issues 
around the school. Well done to 
this wonderful team of school 
ambassadors.          

Hot Chocolate with Miss Kelly

At Thomas’s Academy, children from Reception to Year 6 are awarded 
with house points for extra effort with their learning or behaviour. We 
operate a house points shop which has resulted in many children 
enjoying a hot chocolate with the head teacher. A very exciting event! 



School Notices
What have we been up to in November?

Year 5 and 6 trip to see Aladdin Pantomime



School Notices
What have we been up to in November?

Year 5 & 6 CWIZZ Competition 



School Notices
What have we been up to in November?

Year 5 Healthy Friendships Workshops 



School Notices
School Trips

At Thomas’s Academy, the pupils are very fortunate to have a number of trips every year. It 
is important that when out in public, we represent the school well. It is very important that 
children wear full school uniform on trips unless it is specified otherwise such as for 
outdoor learning. Being in full school uniform on trips supports with behaviour and it is 
important for keeping children safe.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSerjJnMXL5RWlOJyodStVhY9dA2Lp6WHCcWI0A86fnUCGT4Uw/viewform


School Notices
December’s Mind Parent Bulletin

https://www.gov.uk/children-with-special-educational-needs


School Notices

Gardening

At Thomas’s 
Academy, all 
children participate 
in regular gardening 
activities with our 
gardener, Pascale. In 
order to cover the 
costs, we will be 
asking families to 
contribute £5 per 
child per term. 
Please arrange these 
payments over the 
School Money App. 
This will commence 
from January 2025. 
Thank you for your 
continued support. 

‘100 Club’ trip to The 
Hurlingham Club- 6/12/24
The top  attenders in the school have 

been invited to go to  The 
Hurlingham Club on Friday 6th 

December for a play on the Adventure 
Playground and a walk around the 

club to see the Christmas lights. The 
staff at the Club have shown great 

hospitality and we are looking forward 
to developing this new partnership 

further over the year.

Anger Awareness Week 
1st- 7th December 

HFEH Mind have created a 
resource for children to help 
them understand what anger 
is, how they can recognise it 

and simple ways that may help 
them manage it. Please see the  
resource on the following page.







School Notices

The 12th 
December is 

also Christmas 
jumper day!



School Notices

2nd - 5th December 2024



School Notices

2nd - 5th December 2024



School Notices



School Notices



School Lunches
School Catering - Autumn Menu (November - March)

Please visit the school 
website for full details 
here.

We will upload  photos to 
the school blog here, 
throughout the term!

WEEK 1 MENU DESSERT

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/catering
https://thomassacademy.wordpress.com/


Wrap-Around Care at 
Thomas’s Academy

Please book in advance



Miss Kelly, Head Teacher, is our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL). Deputies 
(DDSL) are Mrs James, Miss Wood, Miss Dairo  and Miss Shen. 

To find our more about our approach to Safeguarding, you can read the Safeguarding 
policy, plus others, on our website: 

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies

We have a Safeguarding email address should you wish to contact the 
Safeguarding Team at school. It’s tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk. 

At Thomas’s Academy, Safeguarding is our top priority. Please let one of the 
safeguarding leads know if you have any safeguarding concerns. Confidentiality is 

important so we encourage speaking to these adults directly or to Children’s Services 
directly. 

Contacts and Collection

Please let the office know on info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk if you change any personal details 
such as your email address or phone number in order that you receive all our communications. We 
require at least two contacts for all children. Also, please let us know if someone different is 
collecting your child or after school arrangements have changed. These are important measures to 
keep your children safe. For your information, only children in Year 6 are permitted to leave school 
at 3.30pm unaccompanied. All children should be collected from after-school clubs. 

Safeguarding

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/policies-outcomes/school-policies
mailto:tacsafeguarding@academy.thomas-s.co.uk
mailto:info@academy.thomas-s.co.uk


Learn to Learn
Our focus for this half term is BE POSITIVE.  

Pupils need to be confident enough to attempt a difficult task, resilient 
enough to persevere and willing to fail to learn effectively.  This learning 

behaviour is fundamental to the success of all of the others.



Digital Learning
We are committed to keeping children safe online and supporting parents with ways to embed these 

strategies at home. Our PSHE and computing curriculum teaches children how to use the internet safely 
and what to do if things go wrong. If you are concerned about anything related to this, please speak to a 

member of staff. 
Please use the links below for any necessary support.

Parental Support
Talking to children about life online:

● “Digital family agreement”

● The digital 5 a day

● “Talking to your child 

about online safety”

Technology at 

Thomas’s Academy
We have subscriptions designed to 
support children’s learning in school and 
at home:

● Tapestry (Early Years)
● EdShed (Y1 - Y6) (Spelling Shed is the 

winner of the Teach Primary Awards 2024 
in the Apps category)

● Times Tables Rock Stars (Y3 - Y6)
● Lexia (selected children in Years’ 1 - 

6)
● Seesaw (Y1 - Y6)

If you need support with any of the 
above, please send us an email so we can 
help. 

https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/digital-family-agreement
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/digital/5-a-day/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/digital-family-agreement
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/digital/5-a-day/


Community Notices

Click below for other Growing Space events

https://growingspace.london/what-s-on/category/special-events/


Upcoming  Dates 
(live version available on the website)

December 2024

2nd Adam from CFC working with various classes.
Church Visits (Christianity)
Book Fair, after school
Y4 to Fulham Palace

3rd Year 4 swimming
Church Visits (Christianity)
Book Fair, after school

4th Year 2 to watch Nativity in Thomas’s Fulham
Advent Assembly led by local Pastor
School tour
Book Fair, after school

5th Phonics workshop for parents - sign up here
Book Fair, after school

6th Parents Workshop 'Triple P' Programme

9th Adam from CFC working with various classes
Year 2 and 5 outdoor learning

10th Year 4 swimming
Gardening for Year 6
Reception and Year 3 outdoor learning

11th School Tour
Year 5 class assembly at 9am
Year 6 and 1 outdoor learning

12th Christmas lunch and jumper day
Last day of extra-curricular clubs for this term
Thomas’s Academy pupils to watch the KS1 nativity
Year 4 outdoor learning

13th Parents Workshop 'Triple P' Programme
KS1 Nativity to parents - 9.30am
Year 5 to St Paul's Junior School
Winter Wonderland School Fayre

16th Adam from CFC working with various classes.
Design Technology focus day

17th Early Years Christmas Songs - 2pm
Design Technology focus day

18th School Tour
RE focus day

19th RE focus day

20th Last Day of Autumn Term - Children Finish at 2pm (No 
Shine Bright Club)

Please 
ensure no 

holidays are 
booked 
during 

term-time!

Y3 trip to 
the 

Science 
Museum

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/calendar
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSerjJnMXL5RWlOJyodStVhY9dA2Lp6WHCcWI0A86fnUCGT4Uw/viewform


Upcoming  Dates 
(live version available on the website)

January 2025 (so far)

6th INSET day - no pupils

7th Children return to school

8th School tour

9th Year 4 to the Science Museum

13th Extra curricular clubs begin today

15th Deadline for reception class applications
School tour

20th Adam from CFC working with classes
Visit from The English Hub

22nd School tour

27th Adam from CFC working with classes

29th School tour

Please 
ensure no 

holidays are 
booked 
during 

term-time!

Ben Coleman, our local 
MP. 

Cooking 
club!

Positive 
Noticing 

Day

https://www.academy.thomas-s.co.uk/parents/calendar

